
Hello, my name is Mario Correa and I am a resident of Goose Hollow in SW Portland.

I fully support HB 2372. Removing the ability of landlords to give no-cause evictions is a crucial step forward in protecting renters. 
There is no reason why a tenant, in their first year of tenancy, should have to live with the anxiety of receiving a no-cause eviction. 
By eliminating the no-cause eviction loophole, a greater burden of proof will be placed on landlords for them to file evictions, which 
in itself may reduce the number of evictions overall. This bill will protect many tenants as they weather the fallout of the COVID-19 
pandemic and beyond, and allow more people to have safe and stable housing. Show that you want to keep tenants housed. Vote 
YES on HB 2372. Thank you.


